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12 April 2019 
 

Honeysuckle is changing and construction is underway 
Works Notification: changes to footpaths and walkways as seawall works commence  

The Hunter and Central Coast Development Corporation (HCCDC) is getting underway with 
important infrastructure works that will underpin future public domain in the western end of 
Honeysuckle. 

Works will get underway during April and will lead to changes in how people get in and 
around Honeysuckle. 

 
Map of promenade diversion for Honeysuckle works  

What to expect 

Preliminary works: 

Footpath widening 

Commencing early April, approximately 100 metres of footpath will be widened to optimise 
pedestrian and cyclist access and safety as a new temporary promenade diversion is put in 
place. This footpath is on the northern side of Honeysuckle Drive, opposite Hunter Water. 
Works will take approximately two weeks to complete and will cause some disruption to 



 

pedestrians as the footpath is temporarily narrowed, before it is widened. Cyclists will be 
required to dismount to better ensure public safety. 

 

Promenade diversion 
A new temporary promenade diversion will be installed from mid April that will link through 
Throsby car park before exiting on to Honeysuckle Drive. To make way for the revised 
route, some parking in Throsby will be rearranged. Overall, there will be no immediate loss 
to the temporary public parking. 

 

Hansen Yuncken building demolition 
The Hansen Yuncken building will be demolished towards the end of April and will take 
approximately two weeks to complete. 

 

Major works: 
Seawall construction 

Important seawall construction works will underpin attractive new public domain in the 
future. Works include:  

• cutting and removing existing Lee 5 and Throsby concrete wharves; 

• delivery of 170,000 tonnes of rock to site; and 

• placement of rock along seawalls. 

A work method has been established to minimise noise and disruption as much as possible. 
Despite this, it is anticipated that these works will be noisy at times.  

Construction will be conducted during the standard construction hours of 7.00am to 6.00pm 
Monday to Friday and 8.00am to 3.00pm Saturday. 
Works will commence from late April and are expected to take around 18 months to 
complete. 
 
More information 
We appreciate your patience while we conduct these important construction works. 
More information will be shared as works progress, however current information can also be 
found on the HCCDC website www.hccdc.nsw.gov.au 
For any further enquiries and to register for regular Honeysuckle updates, please contact 
HCCDC on info@hccdc.nsw.gov.au or call 4904 2750. 
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